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Reversing HLH

US District Court judge Malcolm Marsh reversed Judge Hess's
oral ruling that the chapter 13 debtor was eligible under §109(e).
The creditor seeking to dismiss the bankruptcy case argued that it
lost $510,597 as a result of a breach of a lease by a corporation
in which the debtor was an officer.  Before the corporation
defaulted under the lease, the debtor and another officer withdrew
$117,000 and $80,000, respectively.

Before the debtor filed for relief, the creditor/lessor filed
an action in state court seeking a judgment against the debtor and
the other officer.  The creditor/lessor argued that the withdrawals
by the officers caused the subsequent lease default.

Once the debtor filed for relief, the action against him was
stayed and the state case proceeded to trial against the other
officer.  Ultimately, the state court rendered a judgment against
the officer for $80,000.

The creditor/lessor argued to the bankruptcy court that the
debtor was not eligible since the $117,000 claim against him was
liquidated.  The debtor argued that, under the rationale expressed
in In re Hustwaite, the claim was not liquidated since it would
require an evidentiary hearing to determine whether, and in what
amount, the debtor was liable for.  The court noted that the state
court proceeding had not been concluded against the debtor.  Since
there was a bona fide dispute as to liability and possibly even
such a dispute as to the amount of the claim, if any, the
bankruptcy court held that the claim was unliquidated on the date
the petition was filed.  Thus, the court denied the creditor's
motion to dismiss.

On appeal, Judge Marsh held that the amount of the debt was
liquidated because the amount was readily ascertainable and an
"extensive evidentiary hearing" was not needed in light of the
state court's findings in the creditor/lessor's case against the
other officer.  Judge Marsh wrote that the creditor/lessor's debt
"may be readily ascertained based upon the record ...  ."

Finally, Judge Marsh held that the debtor was not eligible for
relief and "granted" the creditor's "notice of appeal" and
"reversed" the bankruptcy "decision."
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